Mrs. Anne Livingston, National Recreation Association, 315 Fourth Avenue, New York 10, N.Y.

Dear Mrs. Livingston:

I assure you that you were very welcome and much appreciated when you put on the master recreation training course here two weeks ago.

I note that you are writing from Cedar Napids. That is a grand town. I spoke up there this winter and I do not know of a place that I enjoyed quite so much. The people are so pleasant and personable, just real human beings.

Now, regarding your son. I have heard a lot about him, perhaps from people here in Lawrence who told me what a great athlete he was. You know, nothing would please me better than to have him with us here at the University of Kansas. If you will give me his address I will be delighted to write him and tell him how proud we are of his mother and what fine work she is doing.

Each month I write a letter to the boys overseas, which I call the Jayhawk Rebounds. Of course the ball rebounds from the backboard and our boys rebound from the enemy. I am sending you one of the last ones so that you might get the idea. While your son would not recognize any of the Kansas athletes, I would be glad to send him one. In our next issue we will mention something about your work when you were here and that, I am sure, would give him a thrill.

Again thanking you for your outstanding contribution to our recreation people, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.